Committee on Academic Programs (CAP)
Minutes for April 11, 2012
Attendance: B. Leake, M. Pulimood, S. Shestakow, A. Bonanno, C. Fisher, M. Marino, S. O’Brien, A. Joshi, J. Laughton, K. Cugliotta, L. Angeloni, R. Kamber
Excused: B. Tellis-Tomsky, L. Grega, D. Morales
Absent: K. Hopkins
Agenda Items
1. Minutes: March 28, 2012; approved with revisions and one abstention for absence.
2. CAP Report to Steering: Fisher reported that he briefed Steering on CAP’s activity since February.  The vice chairs did not meet with Steering in March due to Spring Break recess.  Fisher also briefed CAP on the status of CPP, CFA, and CSCC.
3.  Update on Working Groups/Subcommittees
a. Charge on Repeating Courses: Leake reported that she spoke to former chair Liebars who said CAP to draft a preliminary recommendation and hold hearings.  Pulimood asked if CAP is recommending major changes.  Pulimood also noted the covered administration and implementation of policy, and asked if that went beyond CAP’s responsibilities. CAP decided to report to Steering that it agreed with the current policy based upon an extensive data review that reached back to spring 2011 and requests that Academic Affairs address the administration of policy.  
b. Charge w/ CSCC (11/3/11) on Undergraduate Certificate Programs: No report. 
c. Charge on Off-Campus Faculty Led Programs: Fisher reported on his correspondence with the chair of IEPC, Holly D. Ogren, and he will convene the subcommittee before CAP’s Apri25 meeting.
d. Charges on Course Absence & Attendance; Withdrawal; Academic Dismissal: Out of respect for Morales’s personal matters, the subcommittee did not meet.   
e. Charge on Graduate Policies: O’Brien reported the subcommittee agreed with the existing policies and recommends CAP should support them without revision.
4. Charge on Academic Integrity (12/2/10): Leake suggested CAP collect the following points and draft a memo requesting a campus-wide working group out of either Steering or Academic Affairs.  Laughton argued CAP should settle the charge because it is primarily academic in nature.  Fisher noted the charge is broad and encompasses policy implementation, administration, and consistency issues from multiple constituencies across the campus.  No resolution; the matter tabled until the next meeting.
5. Charge on Retention of Examination and Other Work: Tabled due to Morales’s absence.

6. Memo Request for GPC on Graduate Non-enrollment Policy: Leake noted that GPC wanted CAP’s support for a policy that would align graduate with undergraduate non-enrollment policy.

7. Additional/Potential Work from Steering
a. Review of Bulletin: Tabled.
b. Charge on Schedule Grid from 2007: Leake informed CAP that Steering contacted the Interim Provost to see about the content of the 2009 CAP report (outcome?) for Academic Affairs.
Meeting adjourned: 3:05 pm

Next meeting: April 25, 2012

